


Delton District Library Meeting, 
 June 10, 2025
Members present: MJ. Hennessey, J Wooer, B Tobias, J Pence, D Jackson, Marie Tsuji; head librarian 
Missing- S Goebel
Meeting called to order at 1:30 by B Tobias
Approval of the May 2025 minutes as presented; Motion carried
Tres. Report- Savings: $51,133.00
CDs: $778,631.56
Motion by J Wooer 2nd D Jackson to pay the May bills, in the amount of $3,783.40 Motion carried.  
 Remaining balance of the Robin Byrn Donation $6569.40 ($570.29 used 5/13-6/9)
Remaining Hoopla balance $2,551.91 (277 items used during the month of May)   
May revenue $1,174
 Prairieville’s annual contribution to the Library is $73,256. 
March 2025 Attorney David Tripp contacted the Library, concerning the Nanninga estate.  Once taxes are complete, Mr. Tripp will reach out regarding the distribution of funds.
August 2024 Marie reports that the attorney handling the Nanninga estate hopes to soon have an estimate of funds yet to the received, with an anticipated completion date by the end of the year.       Proceeds from the Nanninga estate to date: $95,433.68.  This portion represents Donna Nanninga’s retirement account. 
Land purchase time line   February 2025 At this time, DK Schools are not interested in selling the land behind the Library, to the Library. Marie asked about purchasing a smaller portion of the land, encompassing the parking lot directly behind the Library building.  Alternatively, having the right of first refusal purchase agreement in writing, would allow the Library the opportunity to expand. We are hoping that the School Board will be agreeable to working with the Library for the benefit of the community.
October 2024 Marie presented our land purchase proposal to DK Superintendent, Dr. Wright.  He will present our request for purchase or right of first refusal to the School Board. 
Motion by D Jackson, 2nd by J Wooer to approve the Director’s Contract as presented.  Motion carried
$1,756.75 is currently in the budget’s carryover from the previous year’s donation by Robin Byrn.  Marie will speak to Robin about possible ideas as to how best use the funds.
Thank you to the Friends for the one-year subscription to “Comics Plus,” a graphic novel streaming service.  
The Library is in process of using the service “Streamline” to ensure ADA compliance on the Library’s website.
The Library is currently under contract with CLS until December , 2026.  CLS provides floor mats.  The company Cintas will provide cleaning and restroom products. The Library will add floor mats to the Cintas account once the contract with CLS expires.
Summer Reading has begun!  The Library staff has a host of activities and incentives to keep our young patrons actively reading over the summer.  Stop in with your eager reader to sign up and participate in this wonderful program.
We are anticipating the parking lot repair to start in July.
Quilts of Valor presented a quilt to a deserving veteran on May 17.  Nomination forms are available for those who know of a veteran who is willing to accept this wonderful thank you from the Quilts of Valor group.
The Quilts of Valor group will be hosting a kids (ages 8-18) sewing project on July 2, 1:30-4 pm.  Sign up for the program by June 20 if interested.
Gladys Yonker provided information on healing foods, at two sessions during the month of June.  We appreciate Gladys sharing her knowledge!

       Mtg. adjourned at 2:20   Respectfully submitted by Mary Jo Hennessey















